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DISTRICT 40 NEWSLETTER  
U n i t y  -  R e c o v e r y  -  S e r v i c e   

Step 10 
Continued to take personal inventory and when we were wrong promptly admitted it. 

 
Tradition 10 

Alcoholics Anonymous has no opinion on outside issues; hence the A.A. name ought never be drawn into public 
controversy.  

 
Concept 10 

Every service responsibility should be matched by an equal service authority, with the scope of such authority 
well defined. 

 

 

<<<<< YOUR HOME GROUP INVENTORY >>>>> 

When was the last time your Home Group had a Group Inventory?  I know my home group is doing one right 

now.  We do them about every 4 to 5 years.  The bigger the group the more time it takes to get through them 

but they will always bear fruit.  It is a great way to see what is working and look at what is not working in the 

group.  It is our responsibility to carry the message and to keep AA alive for the next suffering alcoholic.  As 

Bernard B. Smith said in 1954 “We need it to ensure the recovery of a child being born tonight, destined for al-

coholism.”  

What comes after a group inventory?  That is where the real work starts.  Like we did this year in District 40, get-

ting an AD-Hoc committee together, representing a range of your members to go through the findings and 

present them to the group.  Remember, sometimes the newest eyes on a situation might have a different per-

spective that the group might not have seen before.  AA service has taught me to listen to all the ideals and 

then see which one will get us to the solution faster, easier, or even cheaper.  I do have to remember that in 

service, I am not working with MY money but with what was put into the basket by an alcoholic to help AA as 

a whole.  

Now what? We did that, do we wait for 4 or 5 years to look at issues again?  NO, just like doing your nightly re-

view of your day.  Think about what your Home Group is doing and what more it can do.  We are all members 

of AA, that is the Unity we talk about.  Your Home Group is where you get to be part of the whole struc-

ture.  That is where YOU are at the TOP of the pyramid.  Your Home Group is where Your Voice is Heard.  We 

are confident that we can rely upon Tradition Two, our group conscience, and it's trusted servants to keep AA 

growing. 

 

Yours In Service,  

Doug D—DCM District 40 

SETA ASSEMBLY—OCTOBER 14 & 15 
Sheraton North Houston Intercontinental Air-

port 
15700 John F Kennedy Blvd, Houston, TX 

77573 
CLICK HERE FOR:  Hotel Reservations!   

ANN K—Artist  

https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-link.mi?id=1681395567955&key=GRP&app=resvlink
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SCAN QR FOR PAMPHLET 

Many people come into Alcoholics 
Anonymous desperate for help with 
the drinking problem but very prick-
ly about the "God thing." Because 
they often find meetings in church 
and hear prayers at the beginning 
and ending of meetings, new mem-
bers may believe that AA is a reli-
gious organization, but it is not. 
This month's pamphlet, "Many 
Paths to Spirituality," very clearly 
explains that from the very begin-
ning, AA has never been affiliated 
with any organized religion. It is 
NOT a Christian organization as 
many people still believe. I like to 
think that the program condenses 
and defines the principles found 
across all religious and spiritual 
boundaries. Members can be of 
any religious faith or of none and 
they are still, and always, welcome 
in AA.   

For more info:  See Carol F, D40 Literature 
Rep. 

This month’s pamphlet 

is called “Many Paths to 

Spirituality” 
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Next District 40 meeting 
NOW HYBRID!!!  

Tuesday November 14, 2023  
7-9 pm   

Link Here:  Google Meet 
Or in person at: 

Church of the Holy Apostles  
1225 W Grand Pkwy S, Katy, TX 

77494 

 

Area #67 and District #40  Maps 

Say Aloha to Emotional Sobriety Y’all 
Aloha Y’all! 
I’m getting into the Aloha spirit as I am about to leave on a business trip to Honolulu. This will be my second time to the is-
land, as I went back in 2017. My week spent with the fellowship back in 2017 was incredible, and I am looking forward to plug-
ging back in once I am there. I wanted to take a minute and reflect on the last trip before I head out on the future one. 
Prior to making the trip, I called a friend on the big island and asked if he had any contacts in Honolulu. He of course did, and I 
was connected with Bob H., who was plugged into the fellowship and service structure in Oahu. I spent the week with Bob. 
We drove all over going to different meetings and even a District 17 Workshop on, you guessed it, Emotional Sobriety. Did I 
mention the workshop was on the beach, on a Saturday morning in Pokai Bay? Not too bad of a setting for a workshop on 
Emotional Sobriety; or any topic for that matter. I didn’t realize at the time, but Bob was writing up something for his Area 
newsletter about the workshop, and made mention of his “friend from Texas”. One of the quotes he put in his submission 
was from Bill Wilson. Bob wrote and quoted: 
For those who don’t know, Emotional Sobriety is a topic that Bill W. discussed in 1958 letter to a friend. You can find it in the 
online A.A. Grapevine archives as well as reprinted in the book, Language of the Heart entitled, The Next Frontier--Emotional So-
briety. Bill suffered terribly from depression, even after years of sobriety, and reached a clarity about the issue that it’s worth 
repeating:  
“I kept asking myself, "Why can't the Twelve Steps work to release depression?" By the hour, I stared at the St. Francis Prayer. . . 
"It's better to comfort than to be comforted." Here was the formula, all right. But why didn't it work? Suddenly I realized what 
the matter was. My basic flaw had always been dependence--almost absolute dependence--on people or circumstances to supply 
me with prestige, security, and the like. Failing to get these things according to my perfectionist dreams and specifications, I had 
fought for them. And when defeat came, so did my depression. There wasn't a chance of making the outgoing love of St. Francis a 
workable and joyous way of life until these fatal and almost absolute dependencies were cut away.” 
With a quote like that, not too hard to imagine how good the rest of his submission was. I will be sure to bring the Texas love 
from District 40/Area 67, as I was filled with Aloha on my last trip. 
Honolulu is a part of Area 17, and their Area newsletter is “Mynah Bird”. If anyone would like a digital copy of the newsletter 
referenced above, let me know and I will email it to you. 
District Inventory Update 
The AdHoc Committee has made amazing progress on the considerations that were given at our District Inventory back in 
February. We’re finding that a lot of the considerations given have already been acted on or have a plan in place for action. 
Our DCM, Doug, has done an incredible job in making most of the changes before we even had our first AdHoc meeting. To 
date we have worked through 11 of the 15 questions. Already so many great changes have been implemented, and we’re ex-
cited about the ones to come! 
As always, please let me know how I can be of service to your group in better carrying out our primary purpose! 
Love through service, 
Mike 

GOOGLE MAP LINK: https://goo.gl/
maps/YBAHRRB7D7jt3WSNA  

https://meet.google.com/scf-xndv-uoe?hs=224
https://goo.gl/maps/YBAHRRB7D7jt3WSNA
https://goo.gl/maps/YBAHRRB7D7jt3WSNA
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August Treasurer’s Report 2023 Pg 
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August Treasurer’s Report 2023 Pg 
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August 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 1 
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August 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 2 
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August 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 3 
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August 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 4 
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August 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 5 
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August 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 6 
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August 2023—Meeting Minutes Pg 7 
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2023 District 40  
Officers and Committee Representatives 

Position   Name   Email 

DCM    Doug D  Doug.d@aa-seta.org 

Alt DCM   Mike B   Mike.b@aa-seta.org 

Secretary   Theresa S Theresa.s@aa-seta.org 

Alt Secretary  OPEN   

Treasurer   Ronnie H   Ronnie.h@aa-seta.org 

Alt Treasurer   Jeff A     

Archives    OPEN 

Newsletter Editor  Sara A   sara.a@aa-seta.org 

Grapevine Rep  Wendy F  wendy.f@aa-seta.org  

IT Rep    Peggy A  peggy.a@aa-seta.org  

Literature Rep  Carol F   carol.f@aa-seta.org 

CFC Rep    Anne M  anne.m@aa-seta.org 

Intergroup Rep  Fernando B      Fernando.b@aa-seta.org 

CPC Rep   Eric C         

PI Rep    OPEN 

TFC     OPEN    
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